
ILLINOIS POLLUTION CONTROL BOARD 
February 1, 2022 

RECEIVED 
CLERKS < lr1IC F 

FEB 1 2022 

IN THE MA TIER OF: ) 
STATE OF ILLINOIS 

Pollution Control Board 
) 

AMENDMENTS TO 35 ILL. ADM. CODE ) 
SUBTITLE C: WATER POLLUTION ) 

R 18-23 
(Rulemaking - Water) 

HEARING OFFICER ORDER 

In an order on November 4, 2021, the hearing officers scheduled two hearings, with the 
second taking place at 10:00 AM on Thursday, February 3, 2022, by videoconference between 
the Board's Springfield and Chicago offices. The Board notes that forecasts for much of the 
state in the next three days include unusually severe winter weather expected to make travel to 
this hearing very difficult and possibly dangerous. Earlier today, the Governor issued a disaster 
proclamation based on this winter storm. 

Due to this forecast of severe weather, the hearing now scheduled for February 3, 2022, is 
canceled. The hearing officers will soon issue a Notice of Hearing and order re-scheduling it. 

IT IS SO ORDERED. 

Timothy Fox, I{e'aring Officer 
Illinois Pollution Control Board 
100 W. Randolph St., Suite 11-500 
Chicago, Illinois 60601 
312-814-6085 
tim.fox@illinois.gov 


